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A Thuismitheoir dhil,

Extended Halloween Break
As you are aware, we have seen a huge surge in the number of positive cases of Covid-19 across the six counties in recent weeks. In a bid to reduce the spread of the virus, the NI Executive announced a number of heightened restrictions, including an extension to the Halloween mid-term break for all schools. 

In line with this directive, Gaelscoil Aodha Rua will be closed from Monday 19th October – Friday 30th October inclusive. 

The school will re-open on Monday 2nd November.

(We were due to be closed for a staff development day on Monday 2nd November, but in light of the already extended closure, we have decided to re-open the school to pupils that day and to re-schedule the staff development day.)

Minister Weir has announced that this additional week is not to be used for remote learning and that both staff and pupils and indeed parents, need a well-deserved break. 
We will not be providing online tasks next week, but we will be sending home the usual weekly homework pack, next week’s reading books and a few fun activities for the children to complete over Halloween. Children who are self-isolating will have their homework packages sent home with a sibling or delivered to your door. Please look after the reading books and return all completed homework packs to your child’s class teacher on Monday 2nd Nov. 
This has been a busy, stressful term for our staff and pupils and they all need a good rest over Halloween. The winter term will bring its own challenges and we need to enter November with our batteries well re-charged. 
Flu Vaccine

The flu vaccine clinic will be taking place in the school on Tuesday 3rd November. If you have not yet returned your child’s letter, please drop it into the health clinic in Thomas St and mark for the attention of the school nurse. 
Finally, I wish to commend everyone in our school community for the part you played in keeping everyone safe this term. Sincere thanks to you, our parents, who have cooperated fully with the various changes in routine. Praise also goes to our wonderful pupils, who have amazed us with the way in which they embraced the new safety procedures in school and have given us a reason to smile every single day since September! And last but not least, I extend my deepest gratitude to every member of staff in our school, who have fully supported me in implementing the rigorous safety procedures which have ensured that our school was able to remain open, whilst maintaining the happy, caring learning environment that we all enjoy. Maith sibh uilig!
I sincerely hope that this ‘circuit-breaker’ makes enough of a difference to bring us to a more positive position as the winter approaches and I urge you all to follow the guidance and to play your part in reducing the spread of Covid in our community. Tugaigí aire dá chéile / Take care of each other!
Is mise le meas, 
Móna Uí Dhochartaigh (Príomhoide)
